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            TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!! 

      UPDATE BEFORE BOTSWANA 

I usually write these monthly newsletters early in the month so 
that you receive them early in the month for which they are titled. 
Unfortunately, most of the time I am reporting on things that have 
passed. I have resisted using my Facebook account unless some-
thing unusual is taking place. I think I have a Twitter account but 
I can’t remember using it. Perhaps I am behind the times and 
should make better use of these platforms of communication.  I 
would like to know what you think as I pray about expanding our 
circle of communication. I send out about 600 newsletters each 
month, most of which go to Florida and Indiana, places where I 
have lived and ministered. Of those 600, we receive about 30 to 
40 contributions each month. That support keeps us moving for-
ward but not at the pace I feel we should go given the times we 
are living in. If you have any ideas about what we should do to 
make better use of social media platforms, please let me know by 
emailing me at revc@revc.org. 

Inflation has also had an impact on giving. The enemy of our 
lives is doing his best to dry up resources that would otherwise 
advance the Kingdom of God. We are in a spiritual battle that can 
only be won with spiritual warfare. I’m sure that you are praying 
for the needs of your family, as well you should. I encourage you 
to also come against the forces of darkness that are behind much 
of the negativity around us.  “For we war not against flesh and 
blood, but against principalities, against powers, against the 
rulers of the darkness of this world, against spiritual wicked-
ness in high places.” Ephesians 6:12. We have authority, as the 
body of Jesus Christ, to put to flight spiritual powers. The Word 
of God says that we are to “...Resist the Devil and he will flee 
from you!” James 4:7. Together we are a force to be reckoned 
with! If a foreign country were to invade the USA, you would 
surely do everything you could to defend and protect country and 
family. An unseen power, just as bent on stealing, killing, and 
destroying us (John 10:10), has invaded this country! The body 
of Christ is the only real power standing between that force and 
our wellbeing! Please join me in prayer and let’s stand against 
Satan and all that serves his cause.  “...Greater is He that is in 
you, than he which is in the world!” I John 4:4.     
                 
                 Calvary Ministries International (CMI) 
CMI is a ministerial organization that I have been affiliated with 
for many years. Under this covering, I went to Bible school, grad-
uated, and became the director of the Christian Training Center 
program. Little did I realize when my training began in 1974 that 
God would use that time to prepare me for the greatly enlarged 
CTC program which we are a part of today. CMI’s annual confer-
ence, held this year in Indiana on October 3-5, will target youth 
ministry. We are expecting many youth and youth leaders to at-
tend. CMI recommends the CTC program to anyone who is seek-
ing pastoral training as a minimum requirement. Please pray with 
me that the conference will be fruitful. Thanks! 
                                       BOTSWANA 
I fly home on the afternoon of the 5th, pack for my flight to South 
Africa on the 7th and fly to Botswana on the 9th. While in Botswa-
na, I plan to start another new CTC program. I would appreciate 

you remembering me as I travel and try to negotiate through all the 
Covid protocols going and returning. Pray, too, that all goes well 
during my time with the students and new CTC directors.  
   
Sondra Livermore’s Report on Basketball Camp, Columbia, 

and Nicaragua     

Sondra oversees our CTC programs in Central and 
South America and serves on the staff of New 
Hope Church in Palm Harbor, Florida, as the mis-
sions director under Pastor Nick Panico. Her most 
recent newsletter contained several items that were 
especially important to her involvement with us. 
New Hope has a tremendously successful summer 

basketball camp for kids. ITM was one of the sponsors for the camp 
this past summer where nearly 200 kids attended. Here are some 
photos that I lifted from her newsletter. Sondra is a great blessing to 

the work of the 
Kingdom!   
During the camp, 
Sondra was also 
involved with a 
time of daily Bible 
study and prayer. 
She reported that on 

the last day of her class, al-
most all the kids raised their 
hands and prayed to receive 
Jesus! Totally Awesome!!! 
They finished off their time 
together giving each of the 
kids the opportunity to be bap-
tized in water.           
                                Sincelejo, Columbia 

This program is under the direction of 
Don Wolfram, a longtime friend and 
fellow missionary who does many 
things in addition to running CTC pro-
grams in Ecuador and Columbia. Pic-
tured here are pastor Jose Herrera our 
host, then Don, me, and Pastor Ro-
drigues, one of the teachers. Don had 
invited me to teach the first subject in 
a new CTC location outside the town 
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There were 30 students who completed all the CTC program. 
Here they are with instructors seated. I believe Dr. Kurenji is the 
gentleman seated with the red sash about his neck and shoulder. Dr. 
Kurenji oversees 32 CTC locations in seven countries, which is one 

of the reasons we help support his family and travel expenses. Your 
faithful support is making this possible!    
 
Finally, I wanted to share one more photo of the roof for Pastor 
Victor in Lagos, Nigeria. He recently sent me a finished photo, 

while also  
reporting that they 
were over halfway to 
getting the electrical 
work completed 
inside the church. 
We were able to 
send them $5000 to 
help with this cost. 
His CTC program 
has just finished 
their first semester 
of classes and are 
doing well.  
 

              Pastor Francisco’s New Church in Ecuador 

Thank you to those who helped us provide funds for Pastor 
Francisco’s church in Ecuador. Vicky’s father, her brother 
Christian, and Francisco will be doing most of the work. Her 
father notified me that since he did the estimate, the cost of 
materials increased. If any of you can add to what we have 
already sent, it would be a great blessing. Just put Francisco 
on the memo line of your check.  Blessings x back to you! 

Thank you as always for your prayers and support. God is 
doing great things around the world, and we are excited to be 
a part of that representing you!  You are in my prayers, and 
we are believing God to bless you so we can be a blessing!!! 
Remember MVI prefers project support sent to our PO box. 
TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 

of Sincelejo. You don’t 
realize how high up on 
the mountain the town is 
until you make the 20-
minute trip down the 

mountain to 
where the 
CTC and 
new church 
are located. 
There were 
about 30 
students who 

attended when able during the 
week. From that group, we have 
five who completed all the sub-
jects and were the first graduating 
class for Sincelejo. The first grad-
uate in the photo (far right) is Pas-
tor Herrera’s wife Sofy. Our con-
gratulations to these five pioneers! 
New classes are already underway 
which will give those who missed 
some classes the opportunity to get 

caught up and eventually graduate. 
                               Matagalpa, Nicaragua 

In addition to the graduation in Colum-
bia, we celebrated our second graduation 
in Matagalpa, Nicaragua, where Alfredo 
Martinez and his wife, Coralia, oversee 
our ten CTC programs in Nicaragua. 
This is amazing when you consider that 

this country is ruled by Communist leaders who do much to hin-
der Christian activities. This second graduation yielded six new 
graduates into fulltime ministry. Like the folks in Columbia, they 
have started new classes training more laborers for God’s harvest! 
What a great report from Sondra!   
 
                                 Kenya Graduations 
Dr. George Kurenji also reported graduations that took place in 
August.  Because the two locations, Nakuru and Elementaita, 
Kenya, are close together, they held one graduation ceremony. 
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